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LATEST TRENDS IN SCHOOL EVALUATION
INVITATION

Dear SICI colleague,

| would like to invite you to participate in an international conference on the topic Latest Trends in School
Evaluation which will be held by the Czech School Inspectorate in Prague on 18" April 2011.

The international conference is intended for education specialists, representatives of the public
administration, top managers of European inspectorates, members of SICI and representatives of foreign
partnership institutions of the Czech School Inspectorate.

The conference objective is to exchange information about current trends in school evaluation. It will
contribute to work experience of the participants and the organizations they represent. In the rapidly
changing times it is the exchange of information which is absolutely crucial for mutual cooperation both on
the national and international levels.

Please find an enclosed draft programme and application form for the conference. If you wish to attend,
please complete and return the application form to Hana Novotna (Hana.Novotna@csicr.cz ) and in copy to
Kamila Hassanova (Kamila.Hassanova@csicr.cz ) no later than Friday, 25 March 2011.

The conference official languages will be English and Czech. Simultaneous interpretation will be provided.
| am looking forward to meeting you at the conference.

Yours sincerely,

- /
.

Olga Hofmannova
Chief School Inspector
Czech School Inspectorate




